TLQWGC GENERAL MEETING

Final Minutes - December 7, 2021

Date: December 7, 2021

Call to Order: 4:22 pm

November Minutes were approved November 6, 2021 via email.

Sandy Warman, President

- *After welcoming everyone, Sandy introduced Yvonne Cyr for her Hole-in-One.
- *Sandy gave a shout-out for the fun format of the Founders Tournament.
- *Acknowledgement was given to the Holiday Party Committee, headed up by Tina Fleisler along with Joy Ridenour and Helen Richards
- *Sandy gave a brief history on the founding of our Club and acknowledging the original ladies responsible for organizing TLQWGC. Unfortunately, the primary Founder, Sandy Knechtel was unable to join us.

Board Member Reports

Sandy Jamison, Treasurer

*Sandy gave the Treasurer's report. She explained that with the Member/Guest tournament being cancelled, the subsidy for that event was in part used for the Welcome Back (everything was free) and enable us to make the Founders/Holiday free to all members (normally a charge for the meal. There is still a balance remaining to be used for a future event.

*For Sweeps, each 4-some should put their game money and scorecards in the envelope provided and place into the scorecard box in the Deli after play. Melissa or Sandy will pick up later in the day. Winning distributions for Sweeps will be made for the entire month at the next General Meeting.

Joy Ridenour, Membership

- *Joy reminded the ladies that their Membership renewal is due by 12/31. After that date there will be a \$25 past due amount added to the total.
- *Joy introduced the new members who were present: Karen Cottenie, Gail Harr, Anita Stinson.

Lyna Newman, Vice President

*Lyna distributed the new Club personalized golf balls to the ladies who had Chippies in November: Judy Schutte, Karen Miller (2), Jeanne Johnson and Barb Musante.

Tina Fleisler, Handicap/Events

- *The scorecard box will be moved from Tina's house to the Deli. Please deposit all your score cards there.
- *We have a couple of boxes of Club decorations that were previously stored at the Santa Rosa Clubhouse that need a new home. Tina asked for a volunteer.... Holly and Lynn volunteered. Thank you!

Rita Sipe, Rules

Rita explained the rule when hitting into the penalty area (left of the sidewalk on 10 & 15). She will post an explanation on our Website home page.

Melissa Smooke, Tournament/Sweeps

- *Melissa welcomes any comments relative to the new format used for the Founders Day Tournament. Golf Genius has expanded the capabilities for tournaments.
- *A reminder you CAN still sign up for YLE. Be sure to pay at the same time. The first YLE round is next week along with a Sweeps game. You can do both or just one or the other be sure to indicate when you sign up for Tuesday play.
- *The next big event will be the Presidents Cup. This is also a new format....was a 2 person team event; this year it will be a singles event. Sign-ups will be up early in order to have time to evaluate interest and organize flights.
- *Melissa then announced the winners of the Founders Cup. See the Webpage for results and photos.

The meeting adjourned at 4:51 pm by Sandy Warman.

Respectfully submitted,

Helen Richards, Secretary